

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
 + + + + +
 ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD
 + + + + +
 MEETING

 IN THE MATTER OF: :
 :
 LEGAL AGENDA :
 LICENSING AGENDA :
 CANCELLATION AGENDA :
 BOARD TEMPORARY LICENSE, :
 ONE-DAY SUBSTANTIAL :
 CHANGE, AND PUB CRAWL :
 DOCKET :
 LICENSING ADMINISTRATIVE :
 DOCKET :

Wednesday
 July 28, 2021

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board
 met via WebEx videoconference, Chairperson
 Donovan W. Anderson presiding.

PRESENT:

DONOVAN W. ANDERSON, Chairperson
 BOBBY CATO, JR., Member
 RAFI ALIYA CROCKETT, Member
 EDWARD S. GRANDIS, Member
 JENI HANSEN, Member
 JAMES SHORT, JR., Member

ALSO PRESENT:

SIMONE ANDREWS, DC ABRA Staff

C-O-N-T-E-N-T-S

Legal agenda	4
Licensing agenda	15
Cancellation agenda	20
One-day substantial change and pub crawl docket	22
Administrative docket	25

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

12:52 p.m.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: The first matter on our legal agenda is a review of the Metropolitan Police Department's fact-finding hearing request dated June 21st, 2021, in Empire Lounge, License Number 10 -- I'm sorry, 110702.

I make a motion that we have a fact-finding hearing on August 11th, 2021, at 1:30 p.m. Is there a second?

(Simultaneous speaking.)

MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short and Mr. Grandis, I believe, second the motion. We'll now have a roll call vote on the motion.

Mr. Short?

MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I agree.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
4 Anderson. I agree.

5 The matter passed 6-0-0.

6 The next matter on our legal agenda is
7 a review of the Metropolitan Police Department's
8 fact-finding hearing request dated July 19th,
9 2021, in Red Lounge Hookah, License Number
10 076011.

11 I make a motion that we have a fact-
12 finding hearing on August 11th, 2021, at 1:30
13 p.m.

14 Is there a second?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
17 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
18 vote on the motion.

19 Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

7 Anderson. I agree.

8 The matter passed 6-0-0.

9 The next matter on our legal agenda is
10 the review of the first amendment to a settle
11 agreement dated July 21st, 2021, between Advisory
12 Neighborhood Commission 6D and the
13 Intercontinental Washington, D.C., The Wharf/Moon
14 Rabbit, License Number 106688.

15 I make a motion that we approve this
16 request. Is there a second?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
18 second.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
20 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
21 vote on the motion.

22 Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
10 Anderson. I agree.

11 The matter passed 6-0-0.

12 The next matter is a review of a
13 settlement agreement dated June 16th, 2021,
14 between Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6D and
15 Nightingale, License Number 021949-2.

16 I make a motion that we approve this
17 request. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
19 seconds.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
21 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
22 call vote on the motion.

23 Mr. Short?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

11 Anderson. I agree.

12 The matter passed 6-0-0.

13 The next matter is a review of the
14 complaint dated July 26th, 2021. This is
15 regarding Barcode, License Number 082039.

16 I make a motion that we refer this to
17 the Enforcement Division. Is that a second?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
20 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call vote
21 on the motion.

22 Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

10 I agree.

11 The matter passed 6-0-0.

12 The next matter is a review of Fairfax

13 Liquors' request for reconsideration of the

14 dismissal of its license renewal application.

15 This is Fairfax Liquors, License Number 070813.

16 I make a motion that we deny this

17 request. Is there a second?

18 (Simultaneous speaking.)

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

20 and Mr. Grandis have seconded the motion. We'll

21 now have a roll call vote on the motion.

22 Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
10 Anderson. I agree.

11 The matter passed 6-0-0.

12 The next matter is review of the
13 fourth amendment to settlement agreement dated
14 July 8th, 2021, between Advisory Neighborhood
15 Commission 6A and Pie Shop, License Number
16 087422.

17 I make a motion that we approve this
18 request. Is there a second?

19 (Simultaneous speaking.)

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
21 seconds.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
23 and Mr. Grandis have seconded the motion. We'll
24 now have a roll call vote on the motion.

25 Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.
13 I agree.

14 The matter passed 6-0-0.

15 The next matter is a review of
16 settlement agreement dated July 23rd, 2021,
17 between Advisory Neighborhood Commission 8A and
18 New Seven Market, License Number 113576.

19 I make a motion that we approve this
20 request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Crockett seconds.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
23 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
24 call vote on the motion.

25 Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

13 I agree.

14 The matter passed 6-0-0.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: We now -- the
16 next matter is review of offer in compromise in
17 lieu of a hearing dated July 27th, 2021,
18 regarding La Villa Caf,, License Number 94826.

19 The offer in compromise for this
20 matter states these OIC terms. Charge 1,
21 violation of the Board's public health emergency
22 rules, statutory authority 23 DCMR Section 810.2,
23 D.C. Code Section 25 823(a)(1). There will be a
24 fine of \$1,000 to be paid within 120 days, or the
25 license will be suspended until the fine is paid.

1 I make a motion that we accept this
2 offer in compromise. Is there a second?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
5 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
6 vote on the motion.

7 Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
20 Anderson. I agree.

21 The matter passed 6-0-0.

22 The next matter on our legal agenda is
23 review of the offer in compromise in lieu of a
24 hearing dated July 27th, 2021. This is for
25 Greenway Liquors, License Number 75614.

1 The offer in compromise for this case
2 states in part and in parts. Charge 1, sale of
3 an alcoholic beverage to a person under the age
4 of 21, statutory authority D.C. Code Section 25
5 781. The fine is a fine of \$2,000 paid within 60
6 days, or its license shall be suspended
7 indefinitely until the fine is paid. Number 2,
8 suspension. The license shall be suspended for
9 five days with all five days to be stayed for one
10 year from the date of adjudication pursuant --
11 providing there are no further violations in the
12 year.

13 And, number 3, all employees who serve
14 alcoholic beverages in the licensed establishment
15 shall complete an alcohol training program within
16 three months from the date of adjudication from
17 one of the alcohol awareness training program
18 vendors.

19 Is there a second?

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
21 seconds.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
23 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
24 call vote on the motion.

25 Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

13 I agree.

14 The matter passed 6-0-0.

15 Let's now do our licensing agenda.

16 The first matter on our licensing agenda is a
17 review request to remove license from Safekeeping
18 to resume operations. This is Asmara Liquor
19 Store, formerly Wheeler Spirits & Wine, License
20 Number 117125.

21 I make a motion that we approve this
22 request. Is there a second?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
25 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call

1 vote on the motion.

2 Mr. Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

5 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
15 Anderson. I agree.

16 The matter passed 6-0-0.

17 The next matter is a review request to
18 remove license from Safekeeping to resume
19 operations. This is Fresh Fields Whole Food
20 Market, License Number 022045.

21 I make a motion that we approve this
22 request. Is there a second?

23 (Simultaneous speaking.)

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
25 and Mr. Grandis have seconded the motion. We'll

1 now have a roll call vote on the motion.

2 Mr. Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

5 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

15 I agree.

16 The matter passed 6-0-0.

17 The next matter is a review request to
18 remove license from Safekeeping to resume
19 operations. This is, again, for Fresh Fields
20 Whole Foods Market, License Number 086069.

21 I make a motion that we approve this
22 request. Is there a second?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
24 second.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has

1 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
2 vote on the motion.

3 Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

6 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

16 I agree.

17 The matter passed 6-0-0.

18 The next matter is review application
19 for a sports wagering endorsement. This is for
20 Jake's Tavern, License Number 108077.

21 I make a motion that we placard this
22 matter. Is there a second?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
25 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call

1 vote on the motion.

2 Mr. Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

5 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jenny Hansen, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.

15 I agree.

16 The matter passed 6-0-0.

17 The next matter is a review request --
18 review letter of request to waive three-year
19 license fees due to COVID-19 shutdown. The
20 request has been made by Jimmy Valentine's Lonely
21 Hearts Club, License Number 076330.

22 I make a motion that we deny this
23 request. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
25 seconds.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
2 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
3 call vote on the motion.

4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

17 Anderson. I agree.

18 The matter passed 6-0-0.

19 We're now at our cancellation agenda.

20 The ABC Board will be canceling the following
21 license for the reasons outlined below.

22 Grady's, License Number 095835. The
23 license is out of business.

24 Fino Tavern, License Number 103164.
25 Licensee requested cancellation.

1 And Woodley Caf,, License Number
2 076441. The Licensee requested cancellation.

3 I therefore make a motion that the ABC
4 Board cancel the licenses for the establishments
5 that were just read to the record. Is there a
6 second?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I second.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
9 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
10 vote on the motion.

11 Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
24 Anderson. I agree.

25 The matter passed 6-0-0.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. We
2 now move to our -- the Board's temporary license
3 one-day substantial change and pub crawl docket.
4 There are 13 entities on this docket.

5 I'm going to read all the entities.
6 I will state the type of license that they have
7 requested, and I will also give the name of the
8 event and the license number. At the end of the
9 list, I will make a motion that the Board approve
10 all these requests.

11 So the first request is a request made
12 by Miles B. Ryan. This is for a one-day license,
13 Class F. This is for an event on August 1st,
14 2021. The license number is 118950.

15 The second request is a request made
16 by Martina Proctor. This is for one-day license,
17 class F. This is a wedding on August 14th, 2021.
18 The license number is 118951.

19 The next request is a request made by
20 Lana Mahmoud. This is for a one-day license,
21 Class F. This is on August 7th, 2021. The
22 license number is 118916.

23 The next request is another request
24 made by Lana Mahmoud. This is for a one-day
25 license, class G. The date of the event is

1 August 7th, 2021. The license number 118929.

2 Then the next request is a request
3 made by Je Rome Sammy. This is a one-day
4 license, Class G. This is an event on August
5 6th. The license number is 118895.

6 The next request is a request made by
7 Jesse B. Rauch. It's a one-day license class G.
8 The dates of the events are August 12, August
9 13th, or August 14th or the 15th. The license
10 number is 118897.

11 The next request is another request
12 made by Jesse B. Rauch. This is for, again,
13 another one-day license, class G. The dates of
14 the events are August 19th, August 20th, August
15 21st, and August 22nd. The license number is
16 118898.

17 The next request is another request
18 made by Jesse B. Rauch. This is for a one-day
19 license, class G. The event date is August 16th,
20 August 27th, August 28th, August 29th. The
21 license number is 118899.

22 The next request is another request
23 made by Jesse B. Rauch. It's a one-day license,
24 Class G. The event dates are September 2nd,
25 September 3rd, September 9th. The license number

1 is 118900.

2 The next request is a request made by
3 Kimberly R. Sullivan. This is a one-day license,
4 Class G. This is the date of the event. The
5 dates are October 15th, October 16th. The
6 license number is 118908.

7 Another request made by Kimberly R.
8 Sullivan, a one-day license, Class G. The event
9 dates are October 22nd and October 23rd. The
10 license number is 118909.

11 Another request made by Kimberly R.
12 Sullivan. It's a one-day license, class G. The
13 date of the event is August 21st, 2021. The
14 license number is 118919.

15 The next event is the hip-hop old-
16 school crawl. It's a bar crawl, 600 to 800
17 participants. The date of the event is October
18 30th, 2021. The license number is 104072.

19 I make a motion, then, that the Board
20 approves all these requests. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
24 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
25 call vote on the motion.

1 Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I

12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

14 Anderson. I agree.

15 The matter passes 6-0-0.

16 We're now on the Board's

17 administrative docket for Wednesday, July 28th,

18 2021. On this docket, there are 21 entities. I

19 will read the name of the entities and the

20 category of the license, and then I will make a

21 motion that the Board approve the requests that

22 are on this docket.

23 The first request is -- it's a request

24 from The Ugly Mug Dining, License Number 0719 --

25 I'm sorry, 071793. They are a Retailer C

1 restaurant. This is for a sports wagering
2 endorsement application.

3 The next request is another request
4 made by The Ugly Mug Dining, Saloon/Valor Brew
5 Pub, License Number 071793. They're a Retailer C
6 restaurant, game of skill endorsement
7 application.

8 The next request is a request made by
9 Bar Elena DC, License Number 086320. They're a
10 Retailer C tavern, game of skill endorsement
11 application.

12 The next one is a request from
13 Undercurrent Collective, License Number 117327.
14 They're a Retailer A internet, letter of request
15 for off-site storage permit.

16 The next request is a request made by
17 Good Stuff Eatery, License Number 078027. They
18 are a Retailer D restaurant, carry-out and
19 delivery endorsement application.

20 The next request is a request made by
21 Puro Gusto, License Number 118150. They're a
22 Retailer C restaurant, carry-out and delivery
23 endorsement application.

24 Another request made by Puro Gusto,
25 License Number 118150, Retailer C restaurant, new

1 ABC license application.

2 Another request from Puro Gusto,
3 License Number 118449, caterer's license, new ABC
4 license application.

5 The next request is a request made by
6 Mid-City's Beer, Wine, Spirits, and More, License
7 Number 118072. They're a Retailer A liquor
8 store, transfer with sale application.

9 The next request is a request made by
10 Shaleafa's Kitchen, License Number 117991.
11 They're a Retailer C restaurant, new ABC license
12 application.

13 The next request is a request made by
14 Mignot, License Number 100407. They're a
15 Retailer C tavern. Trade name change
16 application. The new name is Nana Ethiopian
17 Restaurant.

18 The next request is a request made by
19 Hard Rock Caf,, License Number 014130. They're a
20 Retailer C restaurant. Change of officer
21 application. Now Jon S. Lucas is the President.

22 The next request is a request made by
23 Hard Rock Caf,, License Number 014130, Retailer C
24 restaurant, change of officer application,
25 Francis J. Chesky III, Vice President and

1 Secretary.

2 The next request is a request made by
3 Hard Rock Caf,, License Number 014130, Retailer C
4 restaurant, change of officer application, John
5 R. Edler, Vice President, Treasurer, and
6 Director.

7 The next request is a request made by
8 Trump International Hotel, Washington, D.C.,
9 License Number 100648. They're a Retailer C
10 hotel. Letter of request to remove Allen H.
11 Weisselberg as Vice President.

12 The next request is a request made by
13 A BLT Prime, License Number 101753. They're a
14 Retailer C restaurant. Letter of request to
15 remove Allen H. Weisselberg, Vice President.

16 The next request is a request made by
17 BLT Prime, License Number 104527, caterer's
18 license, letter of request to remove Allen H.
19 Weisselberg as Vice President.

20 The next request is a request made by
21 Trump Gift Shop, License Number 106969. They're
22 a Retailer B, 25 percent, letter of request to
23 remove Allen H. Weisselberg as Vice President.

24 The next request is a request made by
25 Bohemish, License Number 118937. They're a

1 Wholesaler B, new ABC license application.

2 The next request is a request made by
3 Uncorked, License Number 118178. They're a
4 Retailer A Liquor store, a new ABC license
5 application.

6 The next request is a request made by
7 Nightingale, License Number 021949-2. They're a
8 Retailer C ex-maritime vessel, new ABC license
9 application.

10 I therefore make a motion that the ABC
11 Board grants the requests that were just made.
12 Is there a second?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
14 seconds.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
16 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
17 call vote on the motion.

18 Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
6 Anderson. I agree.

7 The matter therefore passes 6-0-0.

8 We have now -- we're at the end of our
9 calendar and at the end of our agenda for the
10 day. And if there are no other business, I will
11 now bring to close this meeting for today.

12 All right. As Chairperson of the
13 Alcoholic Beverage Control Board for the District
14 of Columbia and in accordance with Title 3,
15 Chapter 405, Office of Open Government, I move
16 that ABC Board hold a closed meeting on August
17 4th, 2021, for the purpose of discussing and
18 hearing reports concerning ongoing or planned
19 investigations of alleged criminal or civil
20 misconduct or violations of law or regulations
21 and seeking legal advice from our legal Counsel
22 on the Board's investigative agenda, legal
23 agenda, and licensing agenda for August 4th,
24 2021, as published in the DC Register on July
25 30th, 2021.

1 Is there a second?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
3 seconds.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
5 has seconded the motion. I will now take a roll
6 call vote on the motion that has been properly
7 seconded by Ms. Crockett.

8 Mr. Short?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short. I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato. I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett. I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen. I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis. I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson.
21 I agree.

22 As it appears that the motion has
23 passed 6-0-0, I hereby give notice that the ABC
24 Board will hold the afore-mentioned closed
25 meeting. Pursuant to the Open Meetings Act,

1 notice will also be posted on the ABC Chairman's
2 bulletin board, placed on the electronic calendar
3 on ABRA's website, and published in the DC
4 Register in as timely a manner as practical.

5 The Board has now adjourned for the
6 day. I want to thank the Board members for their
7 participation in this hearing today. I also want
8 to thank the public for their participation in
9 this hearing today.

10 Without any further ado, we are
11 adjourned for the day. I now direct all Board
12 members to return to a second session for further
13 business. Thank you very much, and have a great
14 day.

15 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
16 went off the record at 1:17 p.m.)
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

A

ABC 19:20 20:3 26:1,3
26:11 28:1,4,8,10
29:16 30:23 31:1
above-entitled 31:15
ABRA 1:24
ABRA's 31:3
accept 12:1
Act 30:25
adjourned 31:5,11
adjudication 13:10,16
administrative 1:9 2:7
24:17
ado 31:10
advice 29:21
Advisory 5:11 6:14
9:14 10:17
afore-mentioned 30:24
age 13:3
agenda 1:6,6,7 2:2,2,3
3:4 4:6 5:9 12:22
14:15,16 19:19 29:9
29:22,23,23
agreement 5:11 6:13
9:13 10:16
alcohol 13:15,17
alcoholic 1:2,13 13:3
13:14 29:13
ALIYA 1:18
alleged 29:19
Allen 27:10,15,18,23
amendment 5:10 9:13
ANDREWS 1:24
appears 30:22
application 8:14 17:18
25:2,7,11,19,23 26:1
26:4,8,12,16,21,24
27:4 28:1,5,9
approve 5:15 6:16 9:17
10:19 14:21 15:21
16:21 21:9 24:21
approves 23:20
Asmara 14:18
August 3:9 4:12 21:13
21:17,21 22:1,4,8,8,9
22:14,14,14,15,19,20
22:20,20 23:13 29:16
29:23
authority 11:22 13:4
awareness 13:17

B

B 21:12 22:7,12,18,23
27:22 28:1
bar 23:16 25:9
Barcode 7:15
Beer 26:6
believe 3:14

beverage 1:2,13 13:3
29:13
beverages 13:14
BLT 27:13,17
board 1:2,7,13 19:20
20:4 21:9 23:19 24:21
28:11 29:13,16 30:24
31:2,5,6,11
Board's 11:21 21:2
24:16 29:22
Bobby 1:17 3:19 4:22
5:25 7:1,25 8:25 10:3
11:3 12:10 14:3 15:5
16:5 17:6 18:5 19:7
20:14 24:4 28:21
30:11
Bohemish 27:25
Brew 25:4
bring 29:11
bulletin 31:2
business 19:23 29:10
31:13

C

C 24:25 25:5,10,22,25
26:11,15,20,23 27:3,9
27:14 28:8
C-O-N-T-E-N-T-S 2:1
Caf 11:18 20:1 26:19,23
27:3
calendar 29:9 31:2
call 3:15 4:17 5:20 6:22
7:20 8:21 9:24 10:24
12:5 13:24 14:25 16:1
17:1,25 19:3 20:9
23:25 28:17 30:6
cancel 20:4
canceling 19:20
cancellation 1:7 2:3
19:19,25 20:2
carry-out 25:18,22
case 13:1
category 24:20
caterer's 26:3 27:17
Cato 1:17 3:18,19,19
4:21,22,22 5:24,25,25
6:25 7:1,1,24,25,25
8:24,25,25 10:2,3,3
11:2,3,3 12:9,10,10
14:2,3,3 15:4,5,5 16:4
16:5,5 17:5,6,6 18:4,5
18:5 19:6,7,7 20:13
20:14,14 24:3,4,4
28:20,21,21 30:10,11
30:11
Chairman's 31:1
change 1:8 2:4 21:3
26:15,20,24 27:4

Chapter 29:15
Charge 11:20 13:2
Chesky 26:25
civil 29:19
class 21:13,17,21,25
22:4,7,13,19,24 23:4
23:8,12
close 29:11
closed 29:16 30:24
Club 18:21
Code 11:23 13:4
Collective 25:13
Columbia 1:1 29:14
Commission 5:12 6:14
9:15 10:17
complaint 7:14
complete 13:15
compromise 11:16,19
12:2,23 13:1
concerning 29:18
Control 1:2,13 29:13
Counsel 29:21
COVID-19 18:19
crawl 1:8 2:5 21:3 23:16
23:16
criminal 29:19
Crockett 1:18 3:20,21
3:21 4:23,24,24 6:1,2
6:2,18,18,20 7:2,3,3
8:1,2,2,19 9:1,2,2,20
9:20,22 10:4,5,5,21
10:21,22 11:4,5,5
12:11,12,12 13:20,20
13:22 14:4,5,5 15:6,7
15:7,24 16:6,7,7 17:7
17:8,8 18:6,7,7,24,24
19:1,8,9,9 20:15,16
20:16 23:21,21,23
24:5,6,6 28:13,13,15
28:22,23,23 30:2,2,4
30:7,12,13,13

D

D 25:18
D.C 5:13 11:23 13:4
27:8
date 13:10,16 21:25
22:19 23:4,13,17
dated 3:6 4:8 5:11 6:13
7:14 9:13 10:16 11:17
12:24
dates 22:8,13,24 23:5,9
day 29:10 31:6,11,14
days 11:24 13:6,9,9
DC 1:24 25:9 29:24 31:3
DCMR 11:22
delivery 25:19,22
deny 8:16 18:22

Department's 3:5 4:7
Dining 24:24 25:4
direct 31:11
Director 27:6
discussing 29:17
dismissal 8:14
District 1:1 29:13
Division 7:17
docket 1:9,10 2:5,7
21:3,4 24:17,18,22
Donovan 1:14,17
due 18:19

E

Eatery 25:17
Ed 5:17 16:23
Edler 27:5
Edward 1:18 4:1 5:4 6:7
7:8 8:7 9:7 10:10
11:10 12:17 14:10
15:12 16:12 17:13
18:12 19:14 20:21
24:11 29:3 30:18
electronic 31:2
Elena 25:9
emergency 11:21
Empire 3:6
employees 13:13
endorsement 17:19
25:2,6,10,19,23
Enforcement 7:17
entities 21:4,5 24:18,19
establishment 13:14
establishments 20:4
Ethiopian 26:16
event 21:8,13,25 22:4
22:19,24 23:4,8,13,15
23:17
events 22:8,14
ex-maritime 28:8

F

F 21:13,17,21
fact- 3:8 4:11
fact-finding 3:5 4:8
Fairfax 8:12,15
fees 18:19
Fields 15:19 16:19
finding 3:9 4:12
fine 11:24,25 13:5,5,7
Fino 19:24
first 3:3 5:10 14:16
21:11 24:23
five 13:9,9
following 19:20
Food 15:19
Foods 16:20
formerly 14:19

fourth 9:13
Francis 26:25
Fresh 15:19 16:19
further 13:11 31:10,12

G

G 21:25 22:4,7,13,19,24
23:4,8,12
game 25:6,10
Gift 27:21
give 21:7 30:23
Government 29:15
Grady's 19:22
Grandis 1:18 3:14,25
4:1,1 5:3,4,4,17,17,19
6:6,7,7 7:7,8,8 8:6,7,7
8:20 9:6,7,7,23 10:9
10:10,10 11:9,10,10
12:16,17,17 14:9,10
14:10 15:11,12,12,25
16:11,12,12,23,23,25
17:12,13,13 18:11,12
18:12 19:13,14,14
20:20,21,21 24:10,11
24:11 29:2,3,3 30:17
30:18,18
grants 28:11
Greenway 12:25
Gusto 25:21,24 26:2

H

H 27:10,15,18,23
Hansen 1:19 3:23,24,24
5:1,2,2 6:4,5,5 7:5,6,6
8:4,5,5 9:4,5 10:7,8,8
11:7,8,8 12:14,15,15
14:7,8,8 15:9,10,10
16:9,10,10 17:10,11
17:11 18:9,10,10
19:11,12,12 20:18,19
20:19 24:8,9,9 28:25
29:1,1 30:15,16,16
Hard 26:19,23 27:3
health 11:21
hearing 3:6,9 4:8,12
11:17 12:24 29:18
31:7,9
Hearts 18:21
hip-hop 23:15
hold 29:16 30:24
Hookah 4:9
hotel 27:8,10

I

Ill 26:25
indefinitely 13:7
Intercontinental 5:13
International 27:8

internet 25:14
investigations 29:19
investigative 29:22

J

J 26:25
Jake's 17:20
JAMES 1:20
Je 22:3
Jeni 1:19 3:24 5:2 6:5
7:6 8:5 9:5 10:8 11:8
12:15 14:8 15:10
16:10 17:11 19:12
20:19 24:9 29:1 30:16
Jenny 18:10
Jesse 22:7,12,18,23
Jimmy 18:20
John 27:4
Jon 26:21
JR 1:17,20
July 1:12 4:8 5:11 7:14
9:14 10:16 11:17
12:24 24:17 29:24
June 3:6 6:13

K

Kimberly 23:3,7,11
Kitchen 26:10

L

La 11:18
Lana 21:20,24
law 29:20
legal 1:6 2:2 3:4 4:6 5:9
12:22 29:21,21,22
Let's 14:15
letter 18:18 25:14 27:10
27:14,18,22
license 1:7 3:7 4:9 5:14
6:15 7:15 8:14,15
9:15 10:18 11:18,25
12:25 13:6,8 14:17,19
15:18,20 16:18,20
17:20 18:19,21 19:21
19:22,23,24 20:1 21:2
21:6,8,12,14,16,18,20
21:22,25 22:1,4,5,7,9
22:13,15,19,21,23,25
23:3,6,8,10,12,14,18
24:20,24 25:5,9,13,17
25:21,25 26:1,3,3,4,6
26:10,11,14,19,23
27:3,9,13,17,18,21,25
28:1,3,4,7,8
licensed 13:14
Licensee 19:25 20:2
licenses 20:4
licensing 1:6,9 2:2

14:15,16 29:23
lieu 11:17 12:23
liquor 14:18 26:7 28:4
Liquors 8:15 12:25
Liquors' 8:13
list 21:9
Lonely 18:20
Lounge 3:7 4:9
Lucas 26:21

M

Mahmoud 21:20,24
manner 31:4
Market 10:18 15:20
16:20
Martina 21:16
matter 1:5 3:4 4:5,6 5:8
5:9 6:11,12 7:12,13
8:11,12 9:11,12 10:14
10:15 11:14,16,20
12:21,22 14:14,16
15:16,17 16:16,17
17:17,18,22 18:16,17
19:18 20:25 24:15
29:7 31:15
meeting 1:3 29:11,16
30:25
Meetings 30:25
members 31:6,12
met 1:14
Metropolitan 3:5 4:7
Mid-City's 26:6
Mignot 26:14
Miles 21:12
misconduct 29:20
months 13:16
motion 3:8,14,15 4:11
4:17,18 5:15,20,21
6:16,21,22 7:16,20,21
8:16,20,21 9:17,23,24
10:19,23,24 12:1,5,6
13:23,24 14:21,25
15:1,21,25 16:1,21
17:1,2,21,25 18:1,22
19:2,3 20:3,9,10 21:9
23:19,24,25 24:21
28:10,16,17 30:5,6,22
move 21:2 29:15
Mug 24:24 25:4

N

name 21:7 24:19 26:15
26:16
Nana 26:16
Neighborhood 5:12
6:14 9:14 10:17
new 10:18 25:25 26:3
26:11,16 28:1,4,8

Nightingale 6:15 28:7
notice 30:23 31:1
number 3:7 4:9 5:14
6:15 7:15 8:15 9:15
10:18 11:18 12:25
13:7,13 14:20 15:20
16:20 17:20 18:21
19:22,24 20:1 21:8,14
21:18,22 22:1,5,10,15
22:21,25 23:6,10,14
23:18 24:24 25:5,9,13
25:17,21,25 26:3,7,10
26:14,19,23 27:3,9,13
27:17,21,25 28:3,7

O

October 23:5,5,9,9,17
off-site 25:15
offer 11:16,19 12:2,23
13:1
Office 29:15
officer 26:20,24 27:4
OIC 11:20
old- 23:15
one-day 1:8 2:4 21:3,12
21:16,20,24 22:3,7,13
22:18,23 23:3,8,12
ongoing 29:18
Open 29:15 30:25
operations 14:18 15:19
16:19
outlined 19:21

P

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
3:1
p.m 3:2,10 4:13 31:16
paid 11:24,25 13:5,7
part 13:2
participants 23:17
participation 31:7,8
parts 13:2
passed 4:5 5:8 6:11
7:12 8:11 9:11 10:14
11:14 12:21 14:14
15:16 16:16 17:17
18:16 19:18 20:25
30:23
passes 24:15 29:7
percent 27:22
permit 25:15
person 13:3
Pie 9:15
placard 17:21
placed 31:2
planned 29:18
Police 3:5 4:7
posted 31:1

practical 31:4
PRESENT 1:16,22
President 26:21,25
 27:5,11,15,19,23
presiding 1:14
Prime 27:13,17
Proctor 21:16
program 13:15,17
properly 30:6
providing 13:11
pub 1:8 2:4 21:3 25:5
public 11:21 31:8
published 29:24 31:3
Puro 25:21,24 26:2
purpose 29:17
pursuant 13:10 30:25

Q

R

R 23:3,7,11 27:5
Rabbit 5:14
Rafi 1:18 3:21 4:24 6:2
 7:3 8:2 9:2 10:5 11:5
 12:12 14:5 15:7 16:7
 17:8 18:7 19:9 20:16
 24:6 28:23 30:13
Rauch 22:7,12,18,23
read 20:5 21:5 24:19
reasons 19:21
reconsideration 8:13
record 20:5 31:16
Red 4:9
refer 7:16
regarding 7:15 11:18
Register 29:24 31:4
regulations 29:20
remove 14:17 15:18
 16:18 27:10,15,18,23
renewal 8:14
reports 29:18
request 3:6 4:8 5:16
 6:17 8:13,17 9:18
 10:20 14:17,22 15:17
 15:22 16:17,22 18:17
 18:18,20,23 21:11,11
 21:15,15,19,19,23,23
 22:2,2,6,6,11,11,17
 22:17,22,22 23:2,2,7
 23:11 24:23,23 25:3,3
 25:8,8,12,14,16,16,20
 25:20,24 26:2,5,5,9,9
 26:13,13,18,18,22,22
 27:2,2,7,7,10,12,12
 27:14,16,16,18,20,20
 27:22,24,24 28:2,2,6
 28:6
requested 19:25 20:2

21:7
requests 21:10 23:20
 24:21 28:11
restaurant 25:1,6,18,22
 25:25 26:11,17,20,24
 27:4,14
resume 14:18 15:18
 16:18
Retailer 24:25 25:5,10
 25:14,18,22,25 26:7
 26:11,15,20,23 27:3,9
 27:14,22 28:4,8
return 31:12
review 3:4 4:7 5:10 6:12
 7:13 8:12 9:12 10:15
 11:16 12:23 14:17
 15:17 16:17 17:18
 18:17,18
Rock 26:19,23 27:3
roll 3:15 4:17 5:20 6:21
 7:20 8:21 9:24 10:23
 12:5 13:23 14:25 16:1
 17:1,25 19:2 20:9
 23:24 28:16 30:5
Rome 22:3
rules 11:22
Ryan 21:12

S

S 1:18 26:21
Safekeeping 14:17
 15:18 16:18
sale 13:2 26:8
Saloon/Valor 25:4
Sammy 22:3
school 23:16
second 3:10,12,14 4:14
 4:15 5:16,18 6:17
 7:17,18 8:17 9:18
 10:20 12:2,3 13:19
 14:22,23 15:22 16:22
 16:24 17:22,23 18:23
 20:6,7 21:15 23:20
 28:12 30:1 31:12
seconded 4:17 5:20
 6:21 7:20 8:20 9:23
 10:23 12:5 13:23
 14:25 15:25 17:1,25
 19:2 20:9 23:24 28:16
 30:5,7
seconds 6:19 9:21
 10:21 13:21 18:25
 23:22 28:14 30:3
Secretary 27:1
Section 11:22,23 13:4
seeking 29:21
September 22:24,25,25
serve 13:13

session 31:12
settle 5:10
settlement 6:13 9:13
 10:16
Seven 10:18
Shaleafa's 26:10
Shop 9:15 27:21
Short 1:20 3:12,12,13
 3:16,17,17 4:15,15,16
 4:19,20,20 5:22,23,23
 6:23,24,24 7:18,18,19
 7:22,23,23 8:22,23,23
 9:5,25 10:1,1,25 11:1
 11:1 12:3,3,4,7,8,8
 13:25 14:1,1,23,23,24
 15:2,3,3 16:2,3,3 17:3
 17:4,4,23,23,24 18:2
 18:3,3 19:4,5,5 20:7,7
 20:8,11,12,12 24:1,2
 24:2 28:18,19,19 30:8
 30:9,9
shutdown 18:19
SIMONE 1:24
Simultaneous 3:11
 8:18 9:19 15:23
skill 25:6,10
sorry 3:7 24:25
speaking 3:11 8:18
 9:19 15:23
Spirits 14:19 26:6
sports 17:19 25:1
Staff 1:24
state 21:6
states 11:20 13:2
statutory 11:22 13:4
stayed 13:9
storage 25:15
store 14:19 26:8 28:4
Stuff 25:17
substantial 1:8 2:4 21:3
Sullivan 23:3,8,12
suspended 11:25 13:6
 13:8
suspension 13:8

T

tavern 17:20 19:24
 25:10 26:15
temporary 1:7 21:2
terms 11:20
thank 31:6,8,13
three 13:16
three-year 18:18
timely 31:4
Title 29:14
today 29:11 31:7,9
Trade 26:15
training 13:15,17

transfer 26:8
Treasurer 27:5
Trump 27:8,21
type 21:6

U

Ugly 24:24 25:4
Uncorked 28:3
Undercurrent 25:13

V

Valentine's 18:20
vendors 13:18
vessel 28:8
Vice 26:25 27:5,11,15
 27:19,23
videoconference 1:14
Villa 11:18
violation 11:21
violations 13:11 29:20
vote 3:15 4:18 5:21
 6:22 7:20 8:21 9:24
 10:24 12:6 13:24 15:1
 16:1 17:2 18:1 19:3
 20:10 23:25 28:17
 30:6

W

W 1:14,17
wagering 17:19 25:1
waive 18:18
Washington 5:13 27:8
WebEx 1:14
website 31:3
wedding 21:17
Wednesday 1:11 24:17
Weisselberg 27:11,15
 27:19,23
went 31:16
Wharf/Moon 5:13
Wheeler 14:19
Wholesaler 28:1
Wine 14:19 26:6
Woodley 20:1

X

Y

year 13:10,12

Z

0

014130 26:19,23 27:3
021949-2 6:15 28:7
022045 15:20
070813 8:15
071793 24:25 25:5

0719 24:24	1st 21:13	
076011 4:10		8
076330 18:21	2	800 23:16
076441 20:2	2 13:7	810.2 11:22
078027 25:17	2,000 13:5	823(a)(1) 11:23
082039 7:15	20 2:3	8A 10:17
086069 16:20	2021 1:12 3:6,9 4:9,12	8th 9:14
086320 25:9	5:11 6:13 7:14 9:14	9
087422 9:16	10:16 11:17 12:24	94826 11:18
095835 19:22	21:14,17,21 22:1	9th 22:25
	23:13,18 24:18 29:17	
	29:24,25	
1	20th 22:14	
1,000 11:24	21 13:4 24:18	
1:17 31:16	21st 3:6 5:11 22:15	
1:30 3:9 4:12	23:13	
10 3:7	22 2:5	
100407 26:14	22nd 22:15 23:9	
100648 27:9	23 11:22	
101753 27:13	23rd 10:16 23:9	
103164 19:24	25 2:7 11:23 13:4 27:22	
104072 23:18	26th 7:14	
104527 27:17	27th 11:17 12:24 22:20	
106688 5:14	28 1:12	
106969 27:21	28th 22:20 24:17	
108077 17:20	29th 22:20	
110702 3:7	2nd 22:24	
113576 10:18		
117125 14:20	3	
117327 25:13	3 13:13 29:14	
117991 26:10	30th 23:18 29:25	
118072 26:7	3rd 22:25	
118150 25:21,25		
118178 28:3	4	
118449 26:3	4 2:2	
118895 22:5	405 29:15	
118897 22:10	4th 29:17,23	
118898 22:16		
118899 22:21	5	
118900 23:1		
118908 23:6	6	
118909 23:10	6-0-0 4:5 5:8 6:11 7:12	
118916 21:22	8:11 9:11 10:14 11:14	
118919 23:14	12:21 14:14 15:16	
118929 22:1	16:16 17:17 18:16	
118937 27:25	19:18 20:25 24:15	
118950 21:14	29:7 30:23	
118951 21:18	60 13:5	
11th 3:9 4:12	600 23:16	
12 22:8	6A 9:15	
12:52 3:2	6D 5:12 6:14	
120 11:24	6th 22:5	
13 21:4		
13th 22:9	7	
14th 21:17 22:9	75614 12:25	
15 2:2	781 13:5	
15th 22:9 23:5	7th 21:21 22:1	
16th 6:13 22:19 23:5		
19th 4:8 22:14		

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda Hearing

Before: DCABRA

Date: 07-28-21

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701